
Brooks McCall Status Report - Cruise 11 - Day 3- 07 July 2010 
Complied by: Alison Lane, Ecosystem Management & Associates Inc (for BP)
Site conditions

Heavy seas continued during the night and sampling was not possible early in the morning. The ship held weather patterns during this time approximately 5nm from the work site. At approximately 10am it appeared that the sea conditions may have eased enough to permit sampling and we sailed back towards the selected sample site to reassess the conditions there. On approaching the site the Chief Scientist, Captain and Chief Mate reviewed the conditions and the weather forecast, in which seas were predicted to increase markedly, and made the call to abandon the attempt as it was clearly going to be unsafe, particularly if the sea state worsened during the 2 hours required to take the cast. The Skipper expressed concern about remaining on station when sampling was almost certainly not going to be possible at all during the day and with the far more severe weather forecast for the night when we would be sailing back to Port Fourchon. Permission was given to return to port.
Air Quality 

VOC monitoring was conducted while we were in areas of heavy surface oiling to the north of the wellhead by Robert Miller, Industrial Hygiene Specialist with Bureau Veritas. Maximum VOC reading at any site was 0.2 ppm. One crew member, Jimmy Brooks, was fitted with a passive diffusion monitor prior to commencing the first cast until the completion of the final cast for the day. 

Equipment

An inventory was made of laboratory supplies on board the ship and the requirements for a normal voyage. This information will be used to guide future voyage planning. 
Findings
No casts were undertaken due to rough seas and safety concerns. 
Toxicity Testing 
Results for BM116 and BM117 Rototox testing are included with today’s deliverables. The test for sample BM115 was invalidated by spillage of some of the animals in rough seas and this test was restarted today, with results to be reported on 8 July 2010.
Summary

Day 3 of the Brooks McCall Cruise 11 did not achieve any sampling due to rough conditions and safety concerns. Time was used to tidy up data and organize equipment and logistics for the next voyage on 10 July.  
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